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Re: Docket No. DE 08-103 Investigation of Public Service Company ofNew Hampshire’s
Installation of Scrubber Technology at Merrimack Station

Dear Ms. Howland:

By Secretarial Letter dated June 25, 2010, the Commission afforded the opportunity for Public
Service Company ofNew Hampshire (PSNH) to make a showing that the documents supplied to
the Commission by the New Hampshire Chapter of the Sierra Club (“NHSC”) are still entitled to
confidential treatment. Senior Counsel Linda T. Landis represents PSNH before the Department
of Environmental Services, Air Resources Council. She states:

PSNH has produced only a redacted version of the Sargent & Lundy study in consultation with the
vendor. The Air Resources Council’s Decision and Order related to the Sargent & Lundy report
required PSNH to provide only those portions of the study directly relevant to the appeal before
the Council regarding the Temporary Permit issued by DES for the scrubber project. The Council
Order stated: “Portions of the study not related to the scrubber or turbine...are not relevant to this
appeal.” PSNH accordingly, and in consultation with the vendor, redacted irrelevant portions of
the study. Additional requests by NHSC for an unredacted version of the study were denied by the
Council. (p. 232 of Hearing Transcript.) The study is copyrighted by the vendor; a footnote on
each page states: “This document contains information that is confidential and proprietary to
Sargent & Lundy (S&L). It shall not be reproduced in whole or in part or released to any third
party without the prior written consent of S&L. Copyright Sargent & Lundy 2005; all rights
reserved.”

The Bums & McDonnell study, dated November 2004, was simply another feasibility study that
looked at a variety of options for Merrimack Station, and the GZA study, dated July 2005, was an
overview of various pollutant control options.

All three studies were undertaken by PSNH to ensure that PSNH prudently owns, operates, and
maintains its generating assets. No projects or options outlined in the studies were undertaken nor
will be undertaken without obtaining all necessary permits and approvals.

The Bums & McDonnell report was kept confidential by PSNH. The study was provided to the
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) as part of a routine information request in April 2009

Gerald M. Eaton
Senior Counsel




